
Class 3 Newsletter – 9.11.18 

 

 

This Week... 
This has been a very special week in school as we have commemorated one hundred years since the end of World War One. The 

children have totally immersed themselves in this work, creating their beautiful poppies at home, making poppies in school to 

create a display in our Reflection Area, writing their moments in history for our whole school display and witnessing Year 6 

delivering an amazing worship for this event. In class, the children have written the most fabulous letters in the persona of a 

soldier in the trench. For such young children to write on such a difficult subject has been lovely to see and they have produced 

fabulous results. We have decided to put them on a display to complement the history display in the corridor. Please take some 

time to read them during Parents’ Evening next Thursday. The children have also been practising their recital of our 

Remembrance poem ready for our class service today. In our Maths we have been looking at the 4x tables and the relationship 

with the 2x tables. We have also been looking at sequences and working out the pattern and rule. In Science, we learnt the new 

vocabulary of reversible and irreversible. We used eggs and chocolate to investigate this and practised our scientific drawing. 

Mrs Morris has started looking at algorithms in Computing. In addition to our Remembrance worship in class this week, the 

children have found similarities and differences between the Bible and the Qur’an 

Class Information 

The children are starting their topic on Ancient Egypt next 

week. 

We are going to have a topic based homework which aims to 

allow the children to enhance their understanding of this 

subject through a creative approach. Please complete one 

task per week and bring into school. It can be recorded in 

homework books if appropriate. Spellings and times tables to 

practise will also been sent home – we are alternating with a 

times tables test one week and a spelling test the following 

week. 

Please keep up with regular reading. 

Thank you for your support with this. 

Dates For Your Diary 

9th November @ 6pm – Bingo at St Bernard’s Club – please 

come along and enjoy a good evening. 

15th November – Parents’ Evening – appointment sheets are 

available in Entrance Hall 

Forward Notice –  

Christmas Party and lunch – 19th December 

Christmas Production – 18th December @ 6pm 

Thursday 20th December – Whole School visit to the 

Pantomime  

 Friday 21st December – School finishes at 2pm. 

 

Special News! 

 

Christian Value Certificate – Courage 

Jack D 

Curriculum Certificate – 

Oliver 

Writer of The Week – 

Harrison 

Next Week –  

We will begin a new unit in English this week – writing 

information texts on Ancient Egypt. The children will use 

features of this genre to create fact sheets which will tie in 

nicely with our History work. Mrs Morris will complement this 

with her Art teaching, looking at Egyptian artefacts and 

sketching them before using charcoal to complete. In Maths 

we will be looking at written and mental multiplication and 

working hard on our rapid recall of facts. In RE, we will begin 

our new unit on the Gospels of Matthew and Luke in the lead up 

to Christmas.  


